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City Clerk Council and Public Services <clerk.cps@lacity.org>

Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2

1 message

Luis Fernandez <misterluisfernandez@gmail.com> Thu, Aug 25, 2022 at 5:25 PM
Reply-To: Luis Fernandez <misterluisfernandez@gmail.com>
To: City Clerk <clerk.cps@lacity.org>

To whom it may concern:


RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2


I write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration. 


I urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.


I urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented. 


I urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.


I urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.


I urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.


I urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.


I urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAO's office. 


The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's
transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter. 


A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program? 


Thank you for your attention and consideration.


Sincerely,

Luis Fernandez

1444 N Poinsettia Pl Apt 309

Los Angeles, CA 90046
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City Clerk Council and Public Services <clerk.cps@lacity.org>

Fwd: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2

1 message

Office of the City Clerk <cityclerk@lacity.org> Thu, Aug 25, 2022 at 5:30 PM
To: City Clerk Council and Public Services <clerk.cps@lacity.org>

---------- Forwarded message ---------

From: Luis Fernandez <misterluisfernandez@gmail.com>

Date: Thu, Aug 25, 2022 at 5:25 PM

Subject: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2

To: City Clerk <CityClerk@lacity.org>


To whom it may concern:


RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2


I write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration. 


I urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.


I urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented. 


I urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.


I urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.


I urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.


I urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.


I urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAO's office. 


The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's
transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter. 


A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program? 


Thank you for your attention and consideration.


Sincerely,

Luis Fernandez

1444 N Poinsettia Pl Apt 309

Los Angeles, CA 90046


mailto:misterluisfernandez@gmail.com
mailto:CityClerk@lacity.org
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City Clerk Council and Public Services <clerk.cps@lacity.org>

Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2

1 message

Wicky Fan <trickyvann3@gmail.com> Thu, Aug 25, 2022 at 5:59 PM
Reply-To: Wicky Fan <trickyvann3@gmail.com>
To: City Clerk <clerk.cps@lacity.org>

To whom it may concern:


RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2


I write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration. 


I urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.


I urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented. 


I urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.


I urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.


I urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.


I urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.


I urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAO's office. 


The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's
transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter. 


A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program? 


Thank you for your attention and consideration.


Sincerely,

Wicky Fan

303 E 5th St.

Los Angeles, CA 90013
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City Clerk Council and Public Services <clerk.cps@lacity.org>

Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2

2 messages

A.L. Watts <agneswatts@shaw.ca> Thu, Aug 25, 2022 at 11:51 PM
Reply-To: "A.L. Watts" <agneswatts@shaw.ca>
To: City Clerk <clerk.cps@lacity.org>

To whom it may concern:


RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2


I write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration. 


I urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.


I urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented. 


I urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.


I urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.


I urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.


I urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.


I urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAO's office. 


The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's
transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter. 


A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program? 


Thank you for your attention and consideration.


Sincerely,

A.L. Watts

1712 Winmar Dr.

L.A., CA 90065


A.L. Watts <agneswatts@shaw.ca> Fri, Aug 26, 2022 at 12:35 AM
Reply-To: "A.L. Watts" <agneswatts@shaw.ca>
To: City Clerk <clerk.cps@lacity.org>

To whom it may concern:


RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2


I write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration. 


I urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.


I urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented. 


I urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.


I urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.


I urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.


I urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.


I urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAO's office. 


The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's
transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter. 


A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program? 
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Thank you for your attention and consideration.


Sincerely,

A.L. Watts

1712 Winmar Dr

Los Angeles, CA 90065


https://www.google.com/maps/search/1712+Winmar+Dr+Los+Angeles,+CA+90065?entry=gmail&source=g
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City Clerk Council and Public Services <clerk.cps@lacity.org>

Fwd: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2

1 message

Office of the City Clerk <cityclerk@lacity.org> Fri, Aug 26, 2022 at 7:24 AM
To: City Clerk Council and Public Services <clerk.cps@lacity.org>

---------- Forwarded message ---------

From: Wicky Fan <trickyvann3@gmail.com>

Date: Thu, Aug 25, 2022 at 5:59 PM

Subject: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2

To: City Clerk <CityClerk@lacity.org>


To whom it may concern:


RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2


I write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration. 


I urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.


I urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented. 


I urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.


I urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.


I urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.


I urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.


I urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAO's office. 


The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's
transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter. 


A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program? 


Thank you for your attention and consideration.


Sincerely,

Wicky Fan

303 E 5th St.

Los Angeles, CA 90013


mailto:trickyvann3@gmail.com
mailto:CityClerk@lacity.org
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City Clerk Council and Public Services <clerk.cps@lacity.org>

Fwd: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2

1 message

Office of the City Clerk <cityclerk@lacity.org> Fri, Aug 26, 2022 at 7:25 AM
To: City Clerk Council and Public Services <clerk.cps@lacity.org>

---------- Forwarded message ---------

From: A.L. Watts <agneswatts@shaw.ca>

Date: Thu, Aug 25, 2022 at 11:51 PM

Subject: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2

To: City Clerk <CityClerk@lacity.org>


To whom it may concern:


RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2


I write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration. 


I urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.


I urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented. 


I urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.


I urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.


I urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.


I urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.


I urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAO's office. 


The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's
transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter. 


A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program? 


Thank you for your attention and consideration.


Sincerely,

A.L. Watts

1712 Winmar Dr.

L.A., CA 90065


mailto:agneswatts@shaw.ca
mailto:CityClerk@lacity.org
https://www.google.com/maps/search/1712+Winmar+Dr.+L.A.,+CA+90065?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/1712+Winmar+Dr.+L.A.,+CA+90065?entry=gmail&source=g


8/25/22, 8:09 AM City of Los Angeles Mail - Fwd: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2

https://mail.google.com/mail/b/AMmrJ4PTdsStK6av44ZvJGllPoCZTOZ0QvqWqU--ah7dYtJHz1Cl/u/0/?ik=5c67953004&view=pt&search=all&permthid… 1/1

City Clerk Council and Public Services <clerk.cps@lacity.org>

Fwd: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2

1 message

Office of the City Clerk <cityclerk@lacity.org> Thu, Aug 25, 2022 at 7:54 AM
To: City Clerk Council and Public Services <clerk.cps@lacity.org>

---------- Forwarded message ---------

From: Kireilyn Barber <kireilyn@mindspring.com>

Date: Thu, Aug 25, 2022 at 6:59 AM

Subject: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2

To: City Clerk <CityClerk@lacity.org>


To whom it may concern:


RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2


I write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration. 


I urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.


I urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented. 


I urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.


I urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.


I urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.


I urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.


I urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAO's office. 


The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's
transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter. 


A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program? 


Thank you for your attention and consideration.


Sincerely,

Kireilyn Barber

692 Palisade Street

Pasadena, CA 91103


mailto:kireilyn@mindspring.com
mailto:CityClerk@lacity.org
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City Clerk Council and Public Services <clerk.cps@lacity.org>

Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2

1 message

Teresa Bosworth <teresabosworth1@gmail.com> Thu, Aug 25, 2022 at 12:28 PM
Reply-To: Teresa Bosworth <teresabosworth1@gmail.com>
To: City Clerk <clerk.cps@lacity.org>

To whom it may concern:


RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2


I write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration. 


I urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.


I urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented. 


I urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.


I urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.


I urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.


I urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.


I urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAO's office. 


The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's
transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter. 


A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program? 


Thank you for your attention and consideration.


Sincerely,

Teresa Bosworth

6610 Royer Ave West Hills

West Hills, CA 91307


https://www.google.com/maps/search/6610+Royer+Ave+West+Hills?entry=gmail&source=g
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City Clerk Council and Public Services <clerk.cps@lacity.org>

Fwd: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2

1 message

Office of the City Clerk <cityclerk@lacity.org> Thu, Aug 25, 2022 at 12:31 PM
To: City Clerk Council and Public Services <clerk.cps@lacity.org>

---------- Forwarded message ---------

From: Teresa Bosworth <teresabosworth1@gmail.com>

Date: Thu, Aug 25, 2022 at 12:28 PM

Subject: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2

To: City Clerk <CityClerk@lacity.org>


To whom it may concern:


RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2


I write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration. 


I urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.


I urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented. 


I urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.


I urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.


I urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.


I urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.


I urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAO's office. 


The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's
transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter. 


A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program? 


Thank you for your attention and consideration.


Sincerely,

Teresa Bosworth

6610 Royer Ave West Hills

West Hills, CA 91307


mailto:teresabosworth1@gmail.com
mailto:CityClerk@lacity.org
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City Clerk Council and Public Services <clerk.cps@lacity.org>

Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2

1 message

Darcie Renault <darcie.renault.et@gmail.com> Thu, Aug 25, 2022 at 1:08 PM
Reply-To: Darcie Renault <darcie.renault.et@gmail.com>
To: City Clerk <clerk.cps@lacity.org>

To whom it may concern:


RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2


I write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration. 


I urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.


I urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented. 


I urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.


I urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.


I urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.


I urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.


I urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAO's office. 


The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's
transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter. 


A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program? 


Thank you for your attention and consideration.


Sincerely,

Darcie Renault

12400 Landale Street

Studio City, CA 91604


https://www.google.com/maps/search/12400+Landale+Street+Studio+City,+CA+91604?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/12400+Landale+Street+Studio+City,+CA+91604?entry=gmail&source=g
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City Clerk Council and Public Services <clerk.cps@lacity.org>

Fwd: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2

1 message

Office of the City Clerk <cityclerk@lacity.org> Thu, Aug 25, 2022 at 1:15 PM
To: City Clerk Council and Public Services <clerk.cps@lacity.org>

---------- Forwarded message ---------

From: Darcie Renault <darcie.renault.et@gmail.com>

Date: Thu, Aug 25, 2022 at 1:08 PM

Subject: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2

To: City Clerk <CityClerk@lacity.org>


To whom it may concern:


RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2


I write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration. 


I urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.


I urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented. 


I urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.


I urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.


I urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.


I urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.


I urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAO's office. 


The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's
transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter. 


A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program? 


Thank you for your attention and consideration.


Sincerely,

Darcie Renault

12400 Landale Street

Studio City, CA 91604


mailto:darcie.renault.et@gmail.com
mailto:CityClerk@lacity.org
https://www.google.com/maps/search/12400+Landale+Street+Studio+City,+CA+91604?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/12400+Landale+Street+Studio+City,+CA+91604?entry=gmail&source=g
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City Clerk Council and Public Services <clerk.cps@lacity.org>

Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2

1 message

Kireilyn Barber <kireilyn@mindspring.com> Thu, Aug 25, 2022 at 6:59 AM
Reply-To: Kireilyn Barber <kireilyn@mindspring.com>
To: City Clerk <clerk.cps@lacity.org>

To whom it may concern:


RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2


I write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration. 


I urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.


I urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented. 


I urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.


I urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.


I urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.


I urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.


I urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAO's office. 


The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's
transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter. 


A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program? 


Thank you for your attention and consideration.


Sincerely,

Kireilyn Barber

692 Palisade Street

Pasadena, CA 91103


https://www.google.com/maps/search/692+Palisade+Street+Pasadena,+CA+91103?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/692+Palisade+Street+Pasadena,+CA+91103?entry=gmail&source=g

